



**Officials Committee Meeting Minutes**  
**Monday, September 13, 2021 – 7:15 PM**  
Meeting Location: Call-In Meeting



Call to order and Welcome: 7:17 PM CDT

Attendees:

Jacky Jugenheimer, Chadd Chatterton (minutes), Rick Potter, Jeanne Drzewiecki, Scott Van Ermen, Mike Mellock, Brian Temke, Michael Harbert, Richard Hall, Nicole Rundahl, Hanna Scherwinski (Athlete Rep-PX3)

- I.** Minutes from Aug 22, 2021 meeting - Approved
- II.** Update on equipment and name tags
  - New name tags were sent out – Future nametags will have the plural statement removed
  - New headsets are on order for the Officials' Committee memberships
- III.** Committee membership
  - The by-laws call for a requirement of 20% of the total should be Athletes
  - Discussed (3) potential candidates during last call
  - It was agreed on the prioritization of the list. Jacky will contact the selected candidates.
  - Jacky will also contact Laurie Carlson to recruit one additional athlete member
- IV.** Upcoming Training
  - AO Clinics
    - September 23<sup>rd</sup>, Brian Temke
  - Stroke/Turn clinics
    - Oct 13<sup>th</sup>, Scott Van Erman
    - Will offer another in November
  - Starter Clinics
    - Sept 29<sup>th</sup>, Chadd Chatterton
  - Deck Referee Clinics
    - October 28<sup>th</sup>, Michael Harbert, Jacky Jugenheimer
  - CJ Clinic?
    - Will schedule one after the first of the year
  - Additional trainers
    - Discussion held on identifying additional Officials to be authorized to conduct training.
    - A discussion was held to do some consolidation of trainers and possible training sessions to review the training materials on an annual basis.
    - It was agreed that we would contact two officials with the offer to become trainers

- Training Card – Starter/Referee? – Jacky will send out some information for review and discussion at our next meeting.
- What tools are we going to use going forward?
  - Rick has set up the committee members within a group Google account (as a non-profit version tool) and is proposing the more widespread use of the Google meeting tool within the committee. Rick has sent out information to all on this in a trial clinic memo. The members need to respond to the e-mail that Rick sent out.

**V.** WSAC / SSTY Y question

- SSTY would like to hold more dual and triangular meets with Y-Teams
- The question was regarding the staffing requirements and Certified USA officials to allow the times to be entered into SWIMS database?
- The AO must be USA Certified for a non-closed meet to allow for the times to be eligible to be entered into SWIMS.

**VI.** New MAAPP 2.0 Compliance review

- Jeanne will be sending out the update information with the sanctions to all meet referees.

**VII.** Single State Meet – Proposed changes? Are changes needed?

- The Officials' Committee does not have funds to stipend the meet.
- The assignment of officials would take away from the pool of officials for the annual State SCY meets.

**VIII.** Paralympics rules – Officials update

- Rick Potter provided some insight to how these events are run, how officials are trained and some of the different requirements for officials for these types of events.

**IX.** Next meeting planned for Oct 18, 2021 @ 7:15 PM? This will be a call-in meeting.

**X.** Meeting was adjourned at 8:52 CDT.